



ONE NORBITON

MEETING: POLICE AND SAFETY GROUP

Date and time of meeting: 18th November 2015 at 5.00pm

Venue: Federation's meeting room, Tadlow, Fir Cambridge Estate

In attendance: E. Naylor [Chair] J. Preston [notes], M. Byrne, T. Lloyd, PCSO R. Hyland, PC Colin Belton, S. D.Pinna, Kerry ,Aranee Manoharan, Cllr B Brisbane, Cllr L Cottingham, R. Laher, B. Hynes, C. Coke

NOTES

1. APOLOGIES

E. Kennedy, A. White, M. D'Souza

2. NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

These were agreed

3. MATTERS ARISING

Item 4[a] - CCTV. B. Brisbane reported that there has been a staff change at RBK so it may take some time to resolve this matter.

Item 4 [b] Role of PCSO - It is now looking very likely that the role of PCSO will be abolished or severely reduced. The Chair and EK have written to Chief Inspector Glenn Tunstall registering the concerns of the Norbiton Police Panel. The matter has also been raised in other areas. RH stated that she and her colleagues have not yet been informed of any concrete plans. It was agreed that the next meeting of this panel be convened in good time to discuss the matter further once plans are made available.

Action. RH or CB to get in touch when they have news.

4. STREET DRINKERS

Notes from the most recent meeting are attached (appendix 1)

LC and BB also reported that they had acquired £8000 funding for a gardening project involving the Street Drinkers. The plan is that this will be co-ordinated via Rhofus and the Lifeline team and is still being agreed. However, the funds must be spent by the end of March 2016.

5. SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM REPORT (INC CRIME STATS)

Crimes in Norbiton

Crime type	Crime count	Crime rate
Total notifiable offences	51	5.05
Residential burglary	7	0.69
Burglary other	2	0.20
Theft of motor vehicle	1	0.10
Theft from motor vehicle	2	0.20
Robbery business	1	0.10
Robbery personal	0	0.00
Violence against the person	20	1.98
Most serious violence	1	0.10
Anti-social behaviour	24	2.37

Last three

months trend

Area

	October	November	December
	48	24	24
Kingston upon Thames	346	283	270
MPS	17852	20629	17487

6. NHW – ANY ISSUES FROM RESIDENTS OR NHW REPRESENTATIVES

- **Mary Byrne** – Stated that she still has a problem with fly tipping and rubbish being dumped. The Councillors agreed to pursue this ACTION: BB, SG, LC
- **Kerry** Reported that she and her neighbours in Chatham Road have now completed the petition asking for a CCTV camera to be installed at the top of Chatham Road. This has now been sent to RBK.

7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

SDP reported that he will be attending the Safer Neighbourhood Board meeting in December. He asked those present to contact him if they have any points that need raising. He also reported that Nicola Duffey is now Chair of the SNB.

8. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

12th January 2016 Tadlow Annex (if available)

There was some discussion as to what time is most convenient for those attending, either 5pm or 7pm. It was agreed that it would be fairer to alternate.

DRAFT